Neilburg SCC Meeting
Friday, November 30, 2018
Sara called meeting to order @ 12:06 p.m.
Members present:
Sara Goodfellow, Charmaine Graham, Harriet Holmedal, Bev Nattress, Jill Walde
Student Representative: Jaiden Graham
School Representatives: Geoff McFarlane & Wade Worman

Sara Goodfellow read minutes from the last meeting, October 23, 2018.
Adopted by Sara Goodfellow, seconded by Bev Nattress

Charmaine Graham read the November 30 Financial Report.
SCC School account: $246.60
SCC Division account: $3245.00
Adopted by Charmaine Graham, seconded by Bev Nattress

Principal’s Report

Geoff McFarlane:
Update on track.  Expected completion in 2019, being functional for track meets in 2020.  RM’s of Manitou Lake & Hillsdale and the Town of Neilburg have contributed $50000 worth of in-kind donations in the form of labour and equipment.  Expected total cost to complete the track is $80000.  Work still to be done is to adjust one corner of the track with soil and apply & pack the top layer of crushed gravel.  Will purchase or potentially have donated grass seed planted in spring 2019.  A formal budget plan and letter has been sent to Synergy Credit Union to apply for an additional $10000 grant on top of the $5000 they have already contributed to the project.  Neilburg & Marsden Rec Boards have each contributed $1000, the school has raised $3000 and Nutrien Ag Solutions has shown interest in contributing to the project.  Will hopefully obtain corporate and individual sponsorships to add to the existing donations to cover the $30000 remaining on the project.

Wade Worman:
Presentation on Social-Emotional Outcomes based on a division survey completed within Neilburg school in Grades 4-6 & 7-12.  The multiple choice survey covers questions related to the student’s emotional well-being and the data is compared amongst schools to create a national average.  Neilburg staff has ideas to bring more groups, activities and mentorship to the students in a pro-active attempt to pick up in areas where the school can better improve in supporting their students.

Old Business

Review of by-laws and bring any suggestions for revisions to next meeting.

Jill Walde moved to have Harriet Holmedal’s letter to staff be presented to Geoff McFarlane to forward to his staff.  The letter expresses the SCC’s willingness to support the staff with volunteer hours.  Sara Goodfellow seconded.

Wait on report from Ria regarding information about hot lunches.

Sara Goodfellow presented fundraising ideas from the October 24 Northwest SCC meeting.

New Business

Sara Goodfellow moved to apply to Nutrien Ag Solutions for a grant for our track project.  Bev Nattress seconded.

Jill Walde brought up that there could be more opportunity for parents to come to the school to gather at assemblies to see and hear what’s been happening at the school and what is upcoming. 

Next Meeting: Friday, January 11 @ noon.

Jill Walde adjourned the meeting at 1:25 p.m.

